

KENNETH C. BALDWIN

280 Trumbull Street Hartford, CT 06103-3597 Main (860) 275-8200 Fax (860) 275-8299 kbaldwin@rc.com Direct (860) 275-8345

Also admitted in Massachusetts

February 15, 2019

Melanie A. Bachman, Esq. Executive Director/Staff Attorney Connecticut Siting Council 10 Franklin Square New Britain, CT 06051

Re: Docket No. 475 – Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless Telecommunications Facility, Folly Lane, Coventry, Connecticut

UPDATED Notice of Commencement of Construction

Dear Ms. Bachman:

In accordance with the Siting Council's February 1, 2018 approval of the Docket No. 475 Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need ("Certificate") and its July 20, 2018 Development and Management Plan approval, this letter will serve as an UPDATED NOTICE regarding the commencement of construction at the approved telecommunications facility off Folly Lane in Coventry.

Due to unanticipated delays, construction of the Coventry NW facility did not commence in October of 2018, as originally expected. Construction did, ultimately commence on January 22, 2019. The first quarterly report will, therefore, be prepared and filed with the Council in April of 2019.

If you have any questions or need any additional information regarding the construction schedule or on-site construction activity, please feel free to contact me.

19001940-v1

Robinson+Cole

Melanie A. Bachman, Esq. February 15, 2019 Page 2

Sincerely,

Kenneth C. Baldwin

Kunig mu

Copy to:

Robert Hesselbach John Tierney Greg Milano Eric Campbell